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Last Call for
Men's Club Theatre Party
As the bulletin goes to press, a few

tickets are still available for the Men's
Club theatre party. This year's feature
is the hit musical "Whoopee," which
will be playing at the Anta Theater.
The date is February 15.

Anyone who would like to order
tickets should call the synagogue office
as soon as possible. We will do our

best to accommodate you.
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Sisterhood
Open Meeting

FEBRUARY 12 — 72:30 p.m.
Program: "An Inside Look at

What We Eat"
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An open meeting of the KJ .Sister-
rood will take place on Monday, Feb-
uary 12 at 12:30. The speaker that
ay will be Mrs. Hanna Adler, giving
s "An Inside Look at What We Eat."
Mrs. Adler will examine with us ex-

ctly what goes into our food and what
effects different chemicals and preserv¬
atives may have.
All women are invited to this meet-
lg, which promises to be very inter¬

esting and informative.

Sisterhood
Spring Luncheon

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 28

An exciting afternoon is being
planned by the Sisterhood for the
S,.ring Luncheon on March 28. Invi¬
tations and raffle books will be in the
ir til shortly. In addition to a lovely
lurch, entertainment, and camerad-
e ie, there will be many beautiful
affle prizes. Buy or sell a book of
affile tickets and come to the luncheon
with no charge.
Don't forget — you have a date

fo ■ March 28th!

ONE THOUSAND PAID TRIBUTE TO
RABBI HASKEL LOOKSTEIN

RAMAI PARENTS AND K.J. CONGREGANTS ATTEND ANNUAL DINNER

Almost a thousand guests filled the
largest hall of the New York Hilton
Hotel on Sunday evening, January 21,
to pay tribute to Rabbi Haskel Look-
stein on the occasion of twenty years
of association with Ramaz as a teacher
and Principal.

The evening was a manifestation of
warmth and appreciation to one who
was himself a student of Ramaz and
a member of its first graduating class.

Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein, Foun¬
der of Ramaz, crystallized the mood
of the occasion. He said: "We all join
in a chorus of acclaim to you — as a

learned Rabbi, as a brilliant educator
and as a man of profound piety.
But above all we salute you as a warm

human being of kindness, compassion
and love. Indeed, your soul is touched
by saintliness."

One hundred and twenty children of
Ramaz participated in a musical per¬
formance of song and dance that
thrilled the audience. In cantata form
they described the various interests

and personal as well as communal ac¬

tivities of the guest of honor.

A highlight of the evening was a

rendition by the children of Rabbi and
Mrs. Haskel Lookstein. Mindy, Debbie,
Shira and Joshua described lustily
and beautifully the personal qualities
and home atmosphere of the Lookstein
family.
The guest of honor spoke feelingly

about all those who cooperated with
him in the management and adminis¬
tration of the school. He presented a
special scroll to Mrs. Lester Krulwich
in appreciation of her devoted service.

Lawrence A. Kobrin, Chairman of
the Ramaz Board of Trustees, read a
scroll of tribute designed by Morris
Wyshogrod and gave it to the Rabbi.
Dr. Noam Shudofsky, on behalf of
the Parents Council, gave the Rabbi
and his wife an unusual silver mem¬

ento of the occasion, carved and made
by the Israeli artist Michael Ende.
The event will take its place in the

annals of Ramaz as one of the great
occasion in the history of the school.

AVRAHAM FRANK TO ADDRESS SEUDAH SH'LISHIT
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 3

We are pleased to announce that
Avraham Frank, director of Group
Aliyah Projects of the Jewish Agency
in Jerusalem will address our monthly
seudah sh'lishit on the subject "A
Survey of Recent Archeological Exca¬
vations in Israel."

Mr. Frank is one of the most know¬
ledgeable students of geography, his¬
tory and archeology in Israel. Those
who have walked through the Old City
of Jerusalem, explored the excavations

of the Temple Wall or traveled with
him through the countryside of Israel
know of his depth and breadth of in¬
formation on the land and all that is
hidden in it. His appearance at our
seudah sh'lishit promises to be stimu¬
lating and informative.
A cordial invitation is extended to

all to come on Shabbat afternoon,
Febrbuary 3 for Mincha which will be
at 5:00. This will be followed by the
seudah and Mr. Frank's talk.
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WITHIN OUR FAMILY
Birth
Mazel tov to Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan

Messeloff on the birth of their third
child, a baby girl.
We pray that she will grow up in

the tradition of Torah, Chupah and
ma'asim tovim.

Engagement
Mazel tov to Mrs. Malvina Wachter

on the engagement of her grand¬
daughter, Miriam Nissenbaum to
Andrew Hyman. We pray that the
wedding will take place in happiness
and good fortune.
Special Anniversaries
We were pleased to observe with

Mr. Benjamin Gottesman the 68th
anniversary of his Bar Mitzvah on
Shabbat Vayechi. Mr. Gottesman be¬
came Bar Mitzvah here at Kehilath
Jeshurun on January 14, 1911. On that
occasion he was addressed by the
sainted Rabbi Moses Z. [Ramaz] Mar-
golies. He celebrated the anniversary
of this important event by sponsoring
the congregational Kiddush on the
morning of January 13. We look for¬
ward to sharing many more Bar Mitz¬
vah anniversaries with Mr. Gottesman.

Congratuations to Mr. and Mrs.
Michael Barany on their 25th wedding
anniversary. This occasion was mark¬
ed by a Kiddush sponsored by the
Barany sons on January 27. We wish
Mr. and Mrs. Barany many more
happy, healthy years together.
Communal Honor

We are proud to announce that
Andrew Fier, our esteemed member
and director of the Riverside, has been
designated as the recipient of the
Community Service Award which will
be presented by the National Council
of Young Israel on March 25. This
award is being presented to Mr. Fier
because of his outstanding service to
the Jewish community. We congrat¬
ulate the honoree and the organization
on this splendid choice.
Professional Achievement
We note with pride that a painting

done by Mrs. Karpol Bender has been
bought by the Metropolitan Museum
of Art. We salute Mrs. Bender on this
noteworthy accomplishment and wish
her continued success in her artistic
endeavors.

Condolences
We express our heartfelt sympathy

to Mr. Abraham I. Holzer on the pass¬
ing of his brother, Sam Holzer.
We extend our deep condolences to

Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Perlman on
the passing of their dear son, Philip
Perlman.
May these mourners be comforted

and consoled among all of us who
mourn for Zion and Jerusalem.

In tfUntuTrutm
Hannah Sonenberg

We express our sincerest condol¬
ences to Mr. Joseph Sonenberg and
to his son Maurice on the untimely
passing of their wife and mother.
Hannah Sonenberg was a lady in
the grand manner. She was cultured,
a gifted musician and a fine artist
and, above all, a person with good¬
ness and charm. In the truest sense,
she was stamped with the qualities
of an aristocrat.

RABBI MANDELBAUM ELECTED
EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT
OF SYNAGOGUE COUNCIL

OF AMERICA
We are proud to announce that our

esteemed member, Rabbi Bernard
Mandelbaum, has been elected Execu¬
tive Vice-President of the Synagogue
Council of America.
Rabbi Mandelbaum has a distin¬

guished career of scholarship and
communal leadership in a variety of
Jewish institutions, most recently as
the head of the America-Israel Culture
Foundation. We are confident that he
will bring to his new post a breadth
of ideas, a dynamic spirit and inspired
leadership.
Congratulations to him and to the

SCA on this new association.

Bar Mitzvah

Leonard Silverman

Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs.
Arthur Silverman on the forthcoming
Bar Mitzvah of their son, Leonard,
which will take place on Saturday,
February 17. Lenny, a student in
Form I of Ramaz, will read the Torah
portion during services that morning.

We will be the guests of the Silver-
mans at Kiddush that day in honor
of this important milestone.

Nine Ramaz Seniors Leave
for Five Months of Study

in Israel
We are proud to announce that

nine seniors of Ramaz will be leaving
in early February for what is known
as Tochnit Yud-Gimel, a special five
month program of study and work in
Israel for students who are completing
their senior year in high school. The
students will be participating either in
an intensive study program at the
Jerusalem Torah College, a similar
program of study for young women in
Natanya or a work-study program at
Kibbutz Sa'acL.

We extend a warm bon voyage and
I'hitraot to the following young
people wishing them well in their
stay in Israel and congratulating them
in advance upon their forthcoming
graduation from the Rabbi Joseph H.
Lookstein Upper School of Ramaz:

Robert Abrams
Sheara Avital
Elana Bernstein
Ronnie Goldofsky
Cindy Heifer
Larry Kamerman
Mindy Lookstein
Joy Marcus
Debbie Pine

Bat Mitzvah

Yael Roshwalb
Mazel tov to Mr. and Mrs. Eugene

Roshwalb on the forthcoming Bat
Mitzvah of their daughter, Yael, which
will take place on Shabbat afternoon,
February 10. Yael, a student in Form
I of Ramaz, will deliver a D'var Tora
during a Seudah Sh'lishit that day.
Mr. and Mrs. Roshwalb will be our

hosts at Kiddush that morning in hon¬
or of this joyous occasion.
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ARE YOU CONTINUING YOUR JEWISH EDUCATION?
We are pleased to present the program of studies for the Institute for Continuing Jewish Education of Congregation

Kehilath Jeshurun and Ramaz School. You will find a continuation here of some of the courses which we have been runningin the fall and you will also find two new offerings for the spring.
Everyone should be able to read Hebrew

One of those new offerings is an eight-session course in Hebrew reading for beginners. There is no reason for anyonein this community not to be able to read Hebrew competently. All who will follow this course will be able to follow a service
in a synagogue and will enjoy, in particular, following the reading of the Haggadah this coming Passover.
When Harlem was Jewish

Our second major new offering for the spring is a series of lectures and discussions by an outstanding graduate of
Ramaz School, Dr. Jeffrey S. Gurock, who is at present an Assistant Professor of Jewish History at Yeshiva University.Dr. Gurcck will be delivering a series of lectures this month at the YMHA on the same topic. He wrote his dissertation
on this fascinating subject dealing with one of the most vibrant Jewish communities in America, which, alas, is no more
but which has been dispersed into many other areas of Metropolitan!New York.

This course will be held at the homes of members of the community. Students will find Dr. Gurock to be a very engag¬
ing young man from whom we can all learn a great deal and in whose historical material we will all find much interest.

Register now and continue your Jewish education this spring at our Institute. A registration form appears on page 6.
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TALMUD
Zerakhot
instructor: Dr. Gilbert N. Kahn
This course uses the El Am edition

of the Babylonian Talmud, Tractate
Berakhot, as its basic text. Its major
concerns are laws pertaining to daily
prayers and blessings. It will continue
to meet throughout the year. .Sessions
begin with a light breakfast. Hours—
Sunday mornings — 9:15-10:30.
lAoed Katan
Instructor: Rabbi Haskel Lookstein
The Rabbi's Talmud Class will con-

'inue meeting Monday evenings. The
I roup is studying the Tractate of
Moed Katan, with plans to complete
the Tractate by the end of the year.
A siyum will be held at the conclusion
of this program of study.
The class is open to veteran students

cf Talmud as well as newcomers who
v ould like to learn this Tractate,
hich deals with the laws of the inter¬

mediate days of the festivals and also
the practices of mourning according to
ewish tradition. Hours — Monday
nights — 7:45-8:45.
I edarim, Chapter 4
I istructor: Rabbi Jack Bieler
This secton deals with legal respon-

s bilties incurred by verbal declara¬
tions. Rabbi Bieler provides his stu¬
dents with an in-depth analysis of
tie text with commentaries. Classes
are held at 8:00 A.M., in the
Jess Ward Library, every Saturday
r orning.
I ilkhot Shabbat
ibhi Haskel Lookstein
Rabbi Haskel Lookstein will con-

nue his class on the Laws of Shabbat.
He plans to complete the study of
t ose laws by Shavuot. Here is an op-
p rtunity to learn how to observe
S labbat properly, meaningfully and
ii.spirationally: to know what to do
a .d why. Hours: Saturday afternoons,
one-half hour before Mincha.

THE JEWISH COMMUNITY OF HARLEM, 1870-1930

Instructor: Dr. Jeffrey S. Gurock
New York's second largest Jewish community was once in Harlem. Dr. Gurock

will examine what attracted Jews to this neighborhood and what caused their
departure to other parts of New York and the suburbs. He will explore the
ties that were established between this community and other Jewish centers of
New York. This course will enlighten us on a topic which, while very close to
home, is very far from many of our minds. All sessions will meet on Sunday
evenings.

Schedule

March 25—8:00

April 22—8:00

May 20—8:00

June 3—8:00

Meeting Place

Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence Bryskin
157 East 80 Street

Dr. and Mrs. William Major
40 East 84 Street

Rabbi and Mrs. Haskel Lookstein
993 Park Avenue

To be announced

Dr. Jeffrey S. Gurock, a graduate of Ramaz, is an Assistant Professor at the
Bernard Revel Graduate School and Stern College. He holds a B.A. from City
College and an M.Phil, and Ph.D. from Columbia University. His book, The His¬
tory of the Jews of Harlem, 1870-1930, will be published this spring.

TWO COURSES FOR RECENT RAMAZ GRADUATES

Chumash — The Bock of

Deuteronomy
Instructor: Rabbi Jack Bieler

This class will be an advanced text¬
ual study of the Book of Deuteronomy,
concentrating upon the varied meth¬
odologies of Rashi, Eben Ezra and the
Ramban. All commentaries are an¬

alyzed word by word along with sup¬
plementary texts that serve to illumin¬
ate the primary source material. Ses¬
sions will meet Monday nights from
8:30 to 10:00 at the Bieler residence,
1641 Third Avenue, Apt. 2K.

Talmud — Nedarim

Instructor: Rabbi Jack Bieler

An advanced study group in Trac¬
tate Nedarim (the sixth chapter) has
been meeting since September. Colleg-

iates, particularly recent Ramaz grad¬

uates, interested in joining are invited
to contact Rabbi Bieler at CKJ or

Ramaz for further details.

(Continued on Page 4)
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YOUTH ACTIVITIES
Thank You, Daubers and Cohens
The J.K. youth organization would

like to extend its thanks to Dr. and
Mrs. Charles Cohen and Dr. and Mrs.
Leonard Dauber for volunteering
their beautiful homes for our recent
"weekend in the country."
We would like to acknowledge their

generosity because it requires very
special people to carry out the mitzvah
of hachnassat orchim so warmly and
so graciously. Thanks to these families
our weekend was able to be the enor¬
mous success that it was.
J.K. Jewish Center Trip
J.K. has been invited to join the

Jewish Center's teenage group for a
ski outing on Sunday, February 11.
More information will be sent in the
mail. If you have any questions, con¬
tact Dina Hellerstein (EN 2-3343).
J.K. Oneg Shabbat

The next Oneg Shabbat will be held
at the home of the Low family,
1095 Park Avenue, on February 23
at 8:00 P.M. The topic will be an¬
nounced in the February J.K. mailing.
Afternoon Groups
Afternoon groups will continue

meeting at 3:00 for first through third
graders and at 4:00 for fourth
through eighth graders. Any young¬
sters who have not been coming to
groups, and would like to begin now
are, of course, welcome to join us at
the appropriate hour on any Shabbat
afternoon.

KJ Youth to Join Little League
Stuart Chesner, our youth leader,

informs us that our fourth through
sixth graders will be joining a Little
League composed of youngsters from
a number of synagogues. Games will
take place Sunday afternoons. Parents,
of course, will be needed to coach the
team. Anyone interested in working
with our children on this project
should contact the synagogue office.

UPPER EAST SIDE JEWISH
COMMUNITY COUNCIL
NOW BEING FORMED

We are pleased to report to our
readers that, under the auspices of the
Federation of Jewish Philanthropies,
the Jewish organizations of the Upper
East Side are forming a group called
the Upper East Side Jewish Commun¬
ity Council. This body is designed
to serve as an umbrella organization
to represent the needs of the Jewish
community as a whole, rather than
having each institution act as a sep¬
arate unit in matters of common
interest.

The representatives to the UESJCC
from our community are:

Kehilath Jeshurun

Tova Bulow Delegate
Maxine Diamond Alternate

Ramaz

Dr. Noam Shudofsky Delegate
Gail Kramer Alternate

Anyone wishing further information
or wanting to have a particular issue
brought up to the UESJCC should con¬
tact any one of these people.

A SPECIAL NOTE FOR EVERYONE
FROM THE SISTERHOOD

The Sisterhood is currently assem¬

bling a list of KJ members who would
like to receive a telephone visit now
and then from other synagogue mem¬
bers. If you are interested in this
service or know of anyone who might
be, call Mrs. Hannah Low at 427-1305
early in the morning.

Adult Institute (Cont'd)

Disturbing Statistics
A disturbing set of statistics were

reported by Professor Leonard Fein
of Brandeis University at a meeting
of the Board of Trustees of the Union
of American Hebrew Congregations
(JTA, Dec. 5). Professor Fein stated
that one-third of all Jews who marry
today take a non-Jewish mate. He re¬
ported, further, that the Jewish div¬
orce rate now equals that of the popu-
lation-at-large: 38% of all first mar¬
riages end in divorce. He added that
the Jewish birth rate stands now at
approximately 1.4 chlidren per family,
far below the replacement level even
biologically and without taking into
account the loss rate through inter¬
marriage and assimilation. Further¬
more, the Jewish birth rate is consid¬
erably below the national average of
1.7 children per family.
These statistics give all of us much

cause for concern. If these figures do
not change within the foreseeable fu¬
ture, the Jewish population of America
will decline precipitously, with disas¬
trous results for the survival of
Judaism in this country. ^

PUBLIC SERVICE
ANNOUNCEMENT

The Jewish Child Care Association
informs us that foster homes and
adoptive homes are urgently needed
for school-age children who cannot
live in their own homes. Foster par¬
ents receive a generous monthly allow¬
ance which is not subject to income
tax. The agency provides complete
support services. Anyone interested in
further information should call the
Jewish Child Care Association at
490-9160.

LANGUAGE

Hebrew Reading for Beginners
Instructor: Ms. Evelyn Berger
In this course, students will be

taught how to read Hebrew beginning
with the basics. By the time the course

is completed, students will be able to
follow a synagogue service and a Pass¬
over seder. Classes will meet on eight
consecutive Wednesday nights, begin¬

ning on February 14, 7:15 to 8:30.

Parshat HaShavuah
Instructor: Rabbi Jack Bieler
A general survey of the current

week's Torah portion with a primary
emphasis upon basic theological con¬
cepts that stem from the verses at
hand. Please note: the material to be
presented in this course will not be
duplicated by the class in the weekly
portion on Friday evenings. Hours—
Monday mornings —- 9:15-10:15.
Note: Those who are not able to

attend this class but would like to
receive independent study guides for
the weekly portion should contact the
synagogue office.

Parshat HaShavuah

Instructor: Rabbi Jack Bieler

Utilizing Rashi's commentary in
conjunction with Midrashic sources as

a basis, a survey of themes and ideas
contained within the particular Torah

portion to be read the following morn¬

ing will be presented. Hours: Alter¬
nate Friday evenings, 8:00-9:00. Next
session: February 2.
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TWO ANSWERS TO ANNE ROIPHE

• Among the letters which were sent to the New York Times in answer to the self-hating article which appeared on thepnt page of the Home Section on Thursday, December 21, 1978, entitled "Christmas in a Jewish Home," there were
ve'veral which were sent by members of our congregation. We reprint here two of them, one by

by a Ramaz student.
sociologist and the other

To the Editor:

I am responding to the article
"Christmas in a Jewish Home," print¬
ed December 21, 1978. A high school
senior interested in medicine, I am a
third generation Yankee fan who
speaks French and hopes to go to
Paris. However, I celebrate Chanukah
in addition to all the other Jewish
holidays. A menorah, instead of a
Christmas tree, lights my home everw
year for eight days. In other words,
I, too, like Ann Roiphe enjoy all as¬

pects of American society, yet I am

totally aware of my religion and I love
it with all my heart.

While the author of this article
states that she doubts God because of
the plagues He brought upon Egypt
as well as the miracle of the Red Sea,
she fails to point out the events that
preceded God's action. Were not the
Jews enslaved for 400 years before
their exodus from Egypt? Did not
loses and Aaron ask Pharaoh to re-

ise the Jews in a peaceful manner?
as there not a decree passed down
the king of Egypt which stated

that all first born Jewish males were

to be thrown into the Nile?

The God who allowed the Holocaust
to occur, for reasons we will never
know, is the same God who saved
Is -ael in the wars of 1948 and 1956,
the Six Day War and the Yom Kippur
War of 1973. How can a mere person

0 does not observe the command-
in >nts, who knows very little about
her religion challenge the acts of God?
Maybe, if the author had studied
daism with the same intense con-

vi -tion she had devoted to anthropol¬
ogy, history of art and psychology
jthe author would realize that there is
jm ch more to Judaism than the ghet¬
to, of the past.

1 would like to point out that Chan-
iul-ah is much more than oil lasting
fo- eight days. That oil was found
at all was the miracle, for the Temple

s totally destroyed by the Greeks
(not the Romans, as the author
ptated). The miracle was also that the
snail group of Jews who refused to
isimilate and to submit themselves
a mighty, intolerant power emerged

victorious.

Yhat gives Anne Roiphe, a woman
w o knows and understands her reli-

To the Home Section:

Anne Roiphe's article, "Christmas Comes to a Jewish Home," (Dec. 21)
disturbed me for a number of reasons. First, Ms. Roiphe appears to be mixing
apples and pears as she muses over her grandparents' probable response to her
and her children's activities at this season. It is one thing to see the "Nutcracker
Suite," marvel at the Christmas tree in Rockefeller Center, watch Frosty the
Snowman on television, or sing a couple of Christmas carols in the school
assembly. It is another to order tree ornaments, hide Christmas presents in
drawers, or hostess an annual Christmas party. The latter involve active partici¬
pation in a holiday which, despite its commercialization, is imbued with religious
significance. The former are seasonal manifestations or accompaniments of the
latter — to be enjoyed or not according to one's esthetic taste. I am an observant
Jew, but I love the fact that at this season, as I turn the dial on my stereo,
I am likely to hear strains of Handel's Messiah — music that my Chassidic
husband enjoys even more than I.

Second, I cannot agree with Ms. Roiphe's suggestion that attachment to
one's people — in fact, to any ethnic or religious group — is the result of being
"sealed off by sufficient hatred and prejudice" from others. I am not full of
hate for my Christian neighbors, nor do I think I am prejudiced. Still, I am
Jewish and proud of it. I love the Jewish people (although I don't always approve
of the behavior of some Jews). I love the State of Israel (although I sometimes
disagree with its actions and politics). And I believe that my observance of
Jewish law and tradition will help to perpetuate a religion and culture that has
contributed much to humanity.

Further, I resent Ms. Roiphe's implication that identification with what she
calls a "tribal group" precludes love of Raphael, Giotto, or Michaelangelo. My
husband and I marveled at the splendor of Rome, Florence, and Venice this past
summer as we munched our raw fruit and vegetables (since we observe the
"tribal" laws of Kashrut). The Sistine Chapel was beautiful beyond imagination
— but what has appreciation of art, of literature, of music to do with Christmas
trees in a Jewish home ?

I was also astonished at the suggestion that rejection of Chanukah, of the
Seder, of the synagogue and embracing the Christmas tree "obviously has some¬
thing to do with education." My children are all committed and practicing Jews,
despite their medical, law and graduate degrees. Yes — they were exposed to
the "cheder" but also to the philosophy, art history, and anthropology Ms. Roiphe
speaks of. I might add that I have studied and taught Sociology which informs
us that society is a composite not of individuals, but of groups — be they reli¬
gious, political, cultural, or ethnic — to which people belong and with which
they identify. As a sociologist, I also know how very crucial is identity; those
without it tend to search for it and the proliferation of cults in our anomic
society is (sometimes all too tragic) evidence of the need for identity.

And finally, may I assure Ms. Roiphe that she is far from unique. Many
studies reveal the same typical third generation assimilationist response. There¬
fore, to clothe this response in philosophical terms is somewhat pretentious.
Fortunately, to counterbalance the assimilationist trend is the also common

phenomenon known as Hansen's Law: "The grandson tries to remember what
the son has tried to forget." Perhaps Ms. Roiphe's own children will someday
remember what she has tried so hard to forget.

Nathalie Friedman
Manhattan

gion on a very limited and superficial
level, the right to malign her people
and their observances? Judaism is
more than a few "small" miracles and
three holidays a year. This larger line

of Judaism should underlie any dis¬
cussion of comparison to Christmas.

Rona Woldenberg
The writer, daughter of Dr. and

Mrs. David Woldenberg, is President
of the Ramaz G.O.
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SCHEDULE OF SERVICES
Friday, February 2
Lighting of Candles 4:57 P.M.
Evening 5:00 P.M.

Saturday,February 3
Morning 9:00 A.M.
Weekly Portion: Bo

Evening 5:00 P.M.
Conclusion of Sabbath ... 5:53 P.M.

Friday, February 9
Lighting of Candles 5:05 P.M.
Evening 5:15 P.M.

Saturday, February 10 —
Shabbat Shi rah
Morning 9:00 A.M.
Weekly Portion: Beshalah

Evening 4:45 P.M.
Conclusion of Sabbath 6:01 P.M.

Monday, February 12—Tu B'Shevat
Friday, February 16
Lighting of Candles 5:14 P.M.
Evening 5:20 P.M.

Saturday, February 17
Morning 9:00 A.M.
Weekly Portion: Yitro

Evening 5:20 P.M.
Conclusion of Sabbath ....6:09 P.M.

Friday, February 23
Lighting of Candles 5:22 P.M.
Evening 5:30 P.M.

Saturday, February 24 —
Shabbat Sheko/im
Morning 9:00 A.M.
Weekly Portion: Mishpatim

ROSH CHODESH PRAYERS
Rosh Chodesh Adar will be on Tues¬
day, Feb. 27 and Wed., Feb. 28.

Evening 5:30 P.M.
Conclusion of Sabbath 6:17 P.M.
Junior Congregation meets on Shab¬
bat mornings at 10:30.

Pre-school services are at 10:45.
Weekday Services
Morning 7:30 A.M.
Sunday Morning 8:30 A.M.
Father and Son Minyan....9:30 A.M.
Evening 5:00 P.M.

KEHILATH JESHURUN BULLETIN
CONG. KEHILATH JESHURUN

125 East 85th Street
New York, N.Y. 10028

HA 7-1000

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Senior Rabbi
Haskel Lookstein Rabbi
Avrum Davis Cantor
Israel D. Rosenberg Ritual Director
Maxine Diamond Executive Sec'y

Officers of the Congregation
Harry W. Baumgarten Hon. President
Max J. Etra Hon. President
Nathan Salzman President
William G. Lebowitz Vice-President
Samuel M. Eisenstat Treasurer
Irwin B. Robins Secretary
Mrs. David Weisselberger Pres. Sist'd
Benjamin Brown Pres. Men's Club

REGISTRATION FORM FOR COURSES
A charge of $10 per family will cover all courses for members of the

Congregation, the Ramaz Parents Council or Ramaz alumni. P*
The charge for all others is $25 per person.
Scholarships are available. There is no registration charge necessary fo^1

classes which meet on Shabbat.

Registration by Mail
(Please Print)
Name

Address

Zip

Telephone:
□ Member KJ □ Member Ramaz Parents Council
□ Ramaz Alumni

Fee enclosed

Please make checks payable to Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun.

Congregational Sedarim
To Be Held This Year

We are pleased to announce that
Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun will
once again host congregational Sed¬
arim. The Rabbis of the congregation
and Cantor Davis will conduct the
Sedarim, which fall this year on the
evenings of Wednesday, April 11 and
Thursday, April 12.
Members of the congregation and

those in the wider community are
cordially invited to join us on these
two nights. Further details will
follow.

COOKING CLASS TO RESUME
FEBRUARY 21

The cooking class led by Mrs.
Hanna Adler will resume meeting on
Wednesday, February 21 at 1:00. This
course, which is run under the aus¬
pices of the KJ Sisterhood to benefit?)
Ramaz, has been very popular amonf^
those who have been attending and
their families, who are benefiting from
Mrs. Adler's expertise, which she is
sharing so ably and generously.
The donation for six sessions is

$30.00, which can be paid at the first
class meeting. For further informa¬
tion, contact Mrs. Adler at 734-0625

f

Second Class Postage paid at New York, N.Y. This Bulletin is published every three weeks from September to June.


